
April 2023 

 

H A L E  C O U N T Y  4 - H  HALE COUNTY 4-H 
NEWS BROUGHT TO 

YOU BY: 

Aluminum Cans for Ronald 
McDonald House Charities 

Chairman: Rachel Walden 

All 4-Hers are asked to recycle any aluminum 
beverage cans. This helps support Ronald McDonald 
House program, a temporary “home-away-from-
home” for the families of seriously ill children being 
treated at nearby hospitals. Please bring aluminum 
beverage cans to your monthly club meetings. 

Meals on Wheels Scholarship 

Hale County Meals on Wheels, Inc. awards 
scholarships to a senior student who is pursuing 
higher education and who meets the criteria listed 
below. Awards are based solely on the number of 
volunteer hours accumulated with our organization. 
Hours may be accumulated by students during their 
junior and senior year. Students can begin 
accumulating hours at the first of their junior year. 
Hours that count toward this scholarship must be 
performed between September 1, 2021, through 
April 15, 2023. You must take responsibility for keep-
ing up with the dates and hours of your volunteer 
service and turn in the attached log to the scholar-
ship 
committee. Dates and hours will be  verified by the 
committee. All public, private, and homeschooled 
students living in Hale County are eligible. 

Rainbow Room 
Chairman: Gunnar Williams 

All Hale County 4-H clubs are asked to bring baby 
care items to their April meeting. Donations may be 
dropped off at the Extension Office by the last week 
day of the current month or taken to your monthly 
club meeting. The baby care items will be used by the 
CPS case workers. 

K.W.A.K Cart 
Chairmen: Evelyn & Brody Mathis 

All Hale County 4-H Clubs are asked to bring stuffed 
animals or coloring books and crayons to their April 
club meetings. The stuffed animals and coloring 
books and crayons will be used in the hospital emer-
gency room. These items may be dropped off at the 
Extension office by Friday, April 28th. All items will 
be donated to Covenant Hospital Plainview. 

Hunger Plus 
Chairmen: Sterling Berry & Rachel Walden 

Hale County 4-Hers are asked to bring bottled 
water, Kool-Aid Jammers, Capri Suns, or other boxed 
drinks to their April club meetings or to the 
Extension office by Friday, April 28th. The boxed 
drinks will be used for a children’s mission program 
in Cuidad Acuna, Mexico. 

County Wide Medication Clean Out 
Day/National Prescription Drug Take 

Back Initiative 
Chairman: Aiden Rusher 

WHEN: Saturday, April 22nd 
WHERE: Covenant Hospital Plainview (Front Drive-
Through Entrance) 
TIME: 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

All the citizens of Hale County will have to do is roll 
down their window and drop all of their medications 
in a drop box, which will be closely monitored by the 
Wayland Police Department and the City of Plainview 
officers who are available that day. 

They have asked if 4-H can provide water & cookies. 
Please have them to the office by 4:00 p.m. Friday, 
April 21st. 


